Sacramento Youth Soccer League Affiliated with: C.Y.C.A.N. • U.S.Y.A. • U.S.S.F. & F.I.F.A.

P.O. BOX 22185 SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95822



SYSL BOARD OF MANAGERS MEETING TUESDAY, September 12, 2000

CALL TO ORDER:

President, Kathy Ayala, called the meeting to order at 7:38 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

All Clubs in attendance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

August minutes were approved as submitted.

GUESTS:

Peggy French Sec fr GH Glory Slayton fr Valley Hi, Alex and Andres fr Tahoe Park

1st VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT:

Seeding went well but there are bills for Clubs that did not provide referees. Information is needed from Parkway as there was a referee missing there. There is a concern about referees not being provided and fines having to be issued.

One red card on a coach at seeding and three issued last weekend. We are off to a running start.

Only a few game cards are being returned for incomplete info. Some referees are completing the wrong side of the card about team play.

Question asked about how many seeding games were played. There were 65 tournaments, 474 teams playing.

2nd VICE PRESIDENT' REPORT:

Finished last of classes, Woodland and West Sac. West Sac had a coach's class.

Next classes will probably start in May.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Handed out written report. No questions from the floor.

There are some Knights tickets available. Let Hope know. Only one check will be accepted from the Club, no personal checks will be accepted.

REGISTRAR'S REPORT:

8170 players registered. Another 30 to be registered. All registration must be in by 6:00 sat to be ready for Friday night at 7:00 pickup.

There are some teams listed on the website that are playing in a tournament the weekend before Halloween. They will need to make arrangements for rescheduling that Sat game on rec and must be approved by the League Registrar to play. They have to submit birth certificates.

Class IV teams must sign their player passes. Have the team passes in by the Sunday before the tournament for the Registrar to stamp.

SAC UNITED REPRESETATIVE'S REPORT:

Suntan Classic, 32 teams, U12, 14 16 girls. Very successful, run by J Aguas. There is a tournament every month.

Using lighted fields for practice. Sac United has no problem sharing the lighted fields with rec teams. As a courtesy, teams that show up to use the field should consider paying something. 491-2657 is voice mail for John Nunan about sharing the field. Reichmuth Park is not presently being used and is available. Room for several teams. Lights cost \$15 per hour. GH has permits till dusk for Reichmuth. The City determines dusk and it is presently 7:30, by next week it will be 7:00 and by the end of October it will be 6:00.

Thank You to John from the Greenhaven Club for attending their coaches meeting and providing some insight.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT:

Gold Rush golf tournament pamphlet going around if anyone is interested. There are changes for CYSA bylaws, if anyone has some they must be submitted by October 1.

There are some players requesting to move from Rec to Metro. U14 player need a letter from coach saying the move is okay has up to 3rd week of play. There are other criteria needed to be met, such as limit to transfer on to team. Class 3 player can move down by same standards.

Over U14 cannot move unless they have not played in a sanctioned game.

9-12-00

COMMITTEE REPORT:

Michelle advises that scores are in for the first game week, but not recorded on the computer yet.

There is a need to control the games. Not good sportsmanship, there is an etiquette to winning as well as to losing. Teams need to observe this. Poor sportsmanship in winning and losing is not acceptable.

One score was not called in for this past weekend and there are about 5 games being rescheduled. These need to be made up.

There is a form in the team manual for injured players, this is to be completed and mailed to the address in the book, not to Michelle. This is only a report of the incident.

Please encourage your coaches to file these as needed. Suggest that managers make copy of the form to be made available.

We ran out of coaches manuals and are in the process of getting others.

Be sure that goalpost are anchored to the fields.

Tahoe Park has a problem with the City about a goal post not being anchored A suggestion was made by Martin Brady to contact Doug Bird of the Risk Management Dept with the City and report it as a hazard.

Teams that go to Association Cup must review the coaches' manual and submit the application in the manual. It is not connected to District Cup.

There was list of the tournament information in the Coaches packet but as it is a change this year we are asking the Managers to be sure the coaches are reminded.

A field has been lost at Land Park for $\underline{\text{U12 boys and girls}}$, Sutterville Elementary is affected.

U8 and U10 field at Hampton field, U8 will be at Bowling Green School. Steve will notify coaches.

Rescheduling at the older age group is inevitable, try not to do it.

OLD BUSINESS:

None

GOOD OF GAME:

Fruitridge Club took a busload of kids and parents to Spartan Stadium to see the women's soccer team play.

Olympics start tomorrow and it will only be broadcast on certain stations.

ADJOURNMENT:

8:50 p.m. motion to adjourn from Valley Hi, Tahoe Park second.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlene Vega Secretary, SYSL

The October Manager's meeting will be hosted by the Woodland Club.

Woodland Senior Center on Lincoln Street

I5 to Main Street exit

Left on 2nd Street

The November meeting will be hosted by South Florin. Directions to be provided with next month's minutes.